
Our secretary, Kathy Crump, has 

designed a very comprehensive 

schedule that is posted in the Nar-

thex, the Sacristy, and mailed to the 

parishioners who so faithfully serve 

each month. This schedule lists the 

LEMs, ushers, greeters, altar guild 

teams, coffee hour hosts, readings, 

and prayers of the people. If you re-

ceived one, please print it and post it 

in a conspicuous place. What a great 

reminder. Thank you Kathy. 

Have you noticed the flyers  

of coming events being posted in 

Krysher Hall? There is a bulletin board 

in the back of Krysher Hall and flyers 

being posted on the wall of the front 

classroom. These will change each 

month. 

Your vestry is pleased to  

announce that Fr. Bob Hennigan  

will be our temporary priest for  

the months of July, August and  

September. Fr. Bob has experience in 

a larger church in Bonita Springs and 

a very small church in East Texas. He 

has been on several mission trips to 

Central America. Some of our young 

people know him from Happenings 

and New Beginnings. As this is a  

temporary assignment, Fr. Bob’s  

family will not be moving here.  

Fr. Bob will be in Spring Hill  

approximately 5 days a week, from 

mid-afternoon Saturdays to mid-

afternoon Wednesdays. Thus he will 

be the celebrant at all our services. 

We continue to look for a  

Priest-In-Charge. This temporary  

arrangement gives us a little time  

to find the “right fit” for St Andrew’s.  

VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL 
                      by Geri Anderson 

VBS will be presented the week 

of July 30, 2012 from 9 am to 12 noon. 

Please note the week has changed as 

previously listed in the May Chimes. 

Needed are MANY volunteers to 

help the preschool staff of just three 

teachers present this outreach to the 

community. Sign-up sheets are posted in 

Krysher Hall and in church for helpers, 

and a list of items you can donate for the 

supplies we will need for VBS will be 

available soon. Please look for it in the 

church Narthex. 

In order to save money, the theme 

for the VBS is one we presented during 

the summer of 2007 – TAKE THE 

PLUNGE – MAKE A SPLASH WITH 

JESUS! The wonderful thing for those  

of you who volunteer for the various 

VBS positions is that the curriculum, 

planning, and scheduling are already 

done! Betty Audette has signed up to 

volunteer in the music area, “Raise the 

Reef Praises.” Joanne Lillpopp and some 

members of our Youth Group have 

signed up to do artwork for decorating 

this VBS. The other areas in which we 

will need help are “Bibleland Bay” Bible 

stories, “Oceans of Motions” 

games and play, “Snack Shack” 

daily snack preparation, and 

“Craft Away Cove” arts and 

crafts. Come share your talents in 

these five areas, or just act as a 

guide to bring the small groups of 

children (about 6 kids per group) 

from place to place in Krysher 

Hall and on campus. 
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Sr. Warden’s Remarks 
Betty Jo McCann, Sr. Warden 

2012 

JUNE 

SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE BEGINS JUNE 3 ! 

June 3 through Labor Day, services will be held on: 

Saturday 4 pm (no change) 

Sunday: 1 service at 9:30 am 

WHO’S THAT??? 
As we welcome visiting clergy and more new members to  

St. Andrew’s, remember: THEY DON’T KNOW YOUR NAME! 
Please help everyone feel more comfortable and welcome by 

WEARING YOUR NAME TAG.  Thanks and God Bless! 
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R E M E M B E R - WE CANNOT 

PRESENT THIS VBS WITHOUT 

YOUR HELP. MS. GERI, MS. 

BRINDA, AND MS. GERALDINE 

CANNOT DO IT ALONE! 

Listen for announcements at 

church for signing-up to volunteer,  

and look for the sign-up sheets. You 

can call Ms. Geri Anderson every day 

at the preschool at 683-7013 for further 

information.  

FRIENDS OF THE  

LIBRARY 
Sally Cloughly 

The Friends are off for the summer! 

We meet again on Tuesday October 9, 

2012. We hope those of you who have 

been thinking of joining our group of 

book lovers will consider this over the 

summer months. We begin with an 

informal bag lunch, then a business 

meeting, and end with book club. It is  

a delightful afternoon and we have  

all made wonderful new friends.  

We welcome anyone who wants to 

become a part of this parish group. 

You are all invited to our joint fund-

raiser with the Youth Ministry on Sat-

urday, June 2, from 9 am to 1 pm. The 

Friends of the Library will be having a 

fantastic BOOK SALE while our youth 

group offers a CAR WASH, BAKE SALE 

& YARD SALE, along with selling hot 

dogs, burgers, sausages and snacks. 

Come one, come all to this fun event 

and support your parish! 

The library is open to the parish  

whenever Krysher Hall is open. Direc-

tions to take out books are on the 

desk. Please come by and see what an 

eclectic collection St. Andrews has to 

offer you. There are lots of good books 

to enjoy over the summer months. 

Happy Reading to all!  

YOUTH ON THE MOVE 

Our Youth Ministry is hard at work this 

summer trying to earn enough money  

to attend the Contemporary Christian 

concerts in Orlando in September. We 

are grateful for all contributions of time, 

talent and treasure that help us achieve 

this worthwhile goal. For those of you 

who can’t make it our “Bake, Bath, 

Books & Bazaar” joint fundraiser with 

the Library on June 2, there are other 

ways you can help! 

An anonymous donor has given a $300 

cash prize that we are going to raffle off 

for a donation of $5 per ticket.  

Sponsorships are also always welcome 

for the September event in Orlando. A 

full scholarship is $150 per youth; any 

donation is appreciated. Please make sure 

to mark on your check that your donation 

is for the youth group Orlando trip. 

Our youth group continues to grow.  

We have about 30 people attending  

regular Wednesday night gatherings 

where we enjoy fellowship, music,  

movies, spiritual development programs, 

and where we plan our fundraising and 

outreach events. 

We are developing a Contemporary  

Music Praise Team whose praise of  

God and God’s son Jesus Christ is a 

never-ending tribute to their love of 

Christ and to their desire to grow as 

Christians through their fellowship here 

at St. Andrew’s. 

Our youth are always ready to help out 

St. Andrew’s wherever and whenever 

they are needed. Please help them out by 

supporting their efforts to get to Orlando 

in September! 

If you have any questions, feel free to 

contact Jody Bowes, Betty Audette,  

Michelle Traudt, or talk to any of our 

youth group members. 

God Bless You! 

BULLETIN BLOOPERS 
From the Internet—Submitted by Betty Audette 

These sentences (with all the BLOOPERS) 
actually appeared in church bulletins or 
were announced in church services: 
> -------------------------- 
The Fasting & Prayer Conference includes 
meals. 
> -------------------------- 
The sermon this morning: “Jesus Walks on 
the Water.” The sermon tonight: “Searching 
for Jesus.” 
> -------------------------- 
Ladies, don't forget the rummage sale. It's  
a chance to get rid of those things not worth 
keeping around the house. Bring your  
husbands. 
> -------------------------- 
Remember in prayer the many who are sick 
of our community. Smile at someone who is 
hard to love. Say ‘Hell’ to someone who 
doesn't care much about you. 
> -------------------------- 
Don't let worry kill you off — let the 
Church help. 
> -------------------------- 
Miss Charlene Mason sang “I will not pass 
this way again,” giving obvious pleasure to 
the congregation. 
> -------------------------- 
For those of you who have children and 
don't know it, we have a nursery downstairs. 
> -------------------------- 
Next Thursday there will be tryouts for the 
choir. They need all the help they can get. 
> -------------------------- 
Irving Benson and Jessie Carter were mar-
ried on October 24 in the church. So ends a 
friendship that began in their school days. 
> -------------------------- 
A bean supper will be held on Tuesday eve-
ning in the church hall. Music will follow. 
> -------------------------- 
At the evening service tonight, the sermon 
topic will be “What Is Hell?” Come early 
and listen to our choir practice. 
> -------------------------- 
Eight new choir robes are currently needed 
due to the addition of several new members 
and to the deterioration of some older ones. 
> -------------------------- 
Scouts are saving aluminum cans, bottles 
and other items to be recycled. Proceeds will 
be used to cripple children. 
> -------------------------- 
Please place your donation in the envelope 
along with the deceased person you want 
remembered. 
> -------------------------- 
The church will host an evening of fine  
dining, super entertainment and gracious 
hostility. 
> -------------------------- 

Continued on next page ... 

Continued from Page 1 . . . 
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St. Andrew’s VPK, Preschool and Child Care News 
Geri Anderson, Director 

Congratulations to our VPK Class of 

2012! Our graduates going on to kinder-

garten are Mariah Adams, Destyni 

Baldridge, Jadyn Barb, Korbin Baskind, 

Cheyne Campbell, Kaelyn Campbell, 

Nancy Clark, Jessica Hannigan, Mia 

Jarrell, Addie Kimball, Drew Lamagno, 

Aydan Maranilli, Ethan Randall, 

Lillyonna Roberts, Liliana Santos, Gavin 

Silver, Joshua Stout, Amory Strachan, 

and Hayden Warnock. Sadly a few of 

our VPK students moved away at the end 

of our school year and will not graduate 

with their classmates on June 1st. The 

children always look so cute in their pale 

pink (for the girls) and sky blue (for the 

boys) caps and gowns. Our photographer 

was here in May and took lovely pictures 

of the graduates including a beautiful 

collage shot of the two classes. Good 

luck and God’s blessings to all of you – 

we shall miss you! 

June brings us to our summer pro-

gram which will include children three 

years old to completion of second grade. 

Beginning in June we start serving our 

students a hot lunch prepared by Camille 

Kennedy using our Krysher Hall kitchen. 

This is a plus for so many parents. Please 

remember to pass the word along to your 

family, friends, and neighbors looking for 

a summer program for their children. Just 

have them telephone me at 683-7013. 

VPK registrations for the new school 

year beginning August 20, 2012 are com-

ing in nicely. Voluntary pre-kindergarten 

is a wonderful opportunity for all of Flor-

ida’s children who will be four years old 

on or before September 1, 2012. We are 

so proud to be continuing our very valu-

able VPK program and look forward to 

this new school year.  

Thank you to my staff, Brinda  

Mendoza, Geraldine Gary, substitute 

teacher Susan Bruno and parent volunteer 

Kelly Clark for all of your hard work and 

dedication this year. Many special thanks 

also to our readers from the St. Andrew’s 

Library – Pam Senior, Joanne Lillpopp, 

Carolyn Wallner, and Lois Turner for 

volunteering your time to come read to 

our students.  

Sincere appreciation goes to our  

St. Andrew’s angel, Betty Audette, for 

her dedication to Children’s Chapel  

each Wednesday. Thank you, Ms. Jody 

Bowes, for your bringing the love of 

music and song to our students as well. 

We have not been able to see you as 

much as we would like, and we under-

stand when you could not be here  

with us. We love you, Ms. Jody and  

Ms. Betty! 

 Please remember to keep St. 

Andrew’s Preschool in your prayers 

along with the many prayers for our be-

loved church. 

CHRISTIAN FORMATION & EDUCATION 
Christian formation & education is a life-long process and is offered in the Anglican tradition of seeking the truth from diverse view-
points, even as our relationship with God through Jesus never wavers. Different viewpoints may be represented at different times.  

SUNDAY ADULT EDUCATION / Sept.–May in the Library 9:30–10:15 am. ADULT EDUCATION has completed its study 
until this coming September, 2012. Stay tuned for upcoming topics. 

FAITH JOURNEY GROUP: Mondays, 7 pm, Sept. through May. Parishioners & friends meet for deeply rewarding 
and peaceful study and sharing. Open to all. Call Sarah Madsen at 796-0868 for more information. 

GriefShare—Your Journey from Mourning to Joy: Tuesdays, 3 pm (Library). Open to anyone who has lost someone 
through death. Led by trained facilitator Susan Villnow. Contact the office or Susan with questions.  
This group will continue to meet throughout the summer, except on Tuesday, June 26. 

Continued from Page 2 . . . 

Potluck supper Sunday at 5:00 PM — 
prayer and medication to follow. 
> -------------------------- 
The ladies of the Church have cast off 
clothing of every kind. They may be 
seen in the basement on Friday after-
noon. 
> -------------------------- 
This evening at 7 PM there will be a 
hymn singing in the park across from 
the Church. Bring a blanket and come 
prepared to sin. 

> -------------------------- 
Ladies Bible Study will be held Thurs-
day morning at 10 AM. All ladies are 
invited to lunch in the Fellowship Hall 
after the B.S. Is done. 
> -------------------------- 
The pastor would appreciate it if the 
ladies of the Congregation would lend 
him their electric girdles for the pancake 
breakfast next Sunday. 
> -------------------------- 
Low Self Esteem Support Group will 
meet Thursday at 7 PM. Please use the 
back door. 

> -------------------------- 
The eighth graders will be presenting 
Shakespeare's Hamlet in the Church 
basement Friday at 7 PM. The congrega-
tion is invited to attend this tragedy. 
> -------------------------- 
Weight Watchers will meet at 7 PM at 
the First Presbyterian Church. Please use 
large double door at the side entrance. 
> -------------------------- 
The Associate Minister unveiled the 
church's new campaign slogan last Sun-
day: “I Upped My Pledge - Up Yours.” 



JUNE 2012 
EVENT KEY: 

AE=Adult Education 
BP = Back Pack Ministry 
CC = Children’s Chapel 
CG = Cursillo Group 
DOK = Daughters of the King 
FJG = Faith Journey Group 
FOL = Friends of the Library 
GS = GriefShare 

HC = Holy Communion 
OSL = Order of St. Luke 
SAB = School Advisory Board 
SS = Sunday School 
WC = Welcoming Committee 
YI = Youth Inquiry 
YMM = Youth Music Ministry 

LOCATION KEY:  
C = Church 
CH = Coulton Hall 
KH = Krysher Hall 
L = Library 
TS = Karen’s Kit ’n Kaboodle Thrift Shop 
PS = PreSchool in Friendship Hall 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 Summer Weekend  
 

   

No Choir Rehearsals  
in June 

 
 

1 
 
 
7pm in 
Church 
 

Preschool Graduation 

2 
 
 
 

9 AM—1 PM 
Youth & Library  
Fundraiser: Bake, Book, 
Bath & Bazaar 

3     Trinity Sunday 
1st Sunday after Pentecost 
 

9 AM  Eucharist at 
             the Beach 
9:30 HC   
10:45 Fellowship (KH) 
 

4 
 
 
  

7pm Faith Journey Grp (L) 
 
 

5 
 
 
3pm GS (L) 
 
 

6 
 

Last Day of School 
 

10am HC & Healing 
11:30 Cursillo Grp (L) 
6pm YMM 
 

7 
 

 

8 
 
 

OFFICE CLOSED 

9 
10:30 DOK (L) 
 
 
4pm HC 

10   2nd Sunday after  
             Pentacost  
 
9:30 HC 
10:45 Fellowship (KH) 

11 Enrollment Summer 
Program—Ages 3 thru 
2nd grade—Hot lunch 
provided  (KH) 

 

7pm Faith Journey Grp (L) 

12 
Thrift  Store Bag Sale 
 
3pm GS (L) 

13 
 
 

10am HC & Healing 
11:30 Cursillo Grp (L) 
6pm YMM 
 

14 
 

 
 
 

15 
 

OFFICE CLOSED 

16 
 
4pm HC 

17   3rd Sunday after  
             Pentacost  
9:30 HC 
 
 
 
10:45 Fellowship (KH) 

18 
 
  

7pm Faith Journey Grp (L) 

19 
 
12:30 pm Staff Mtg. (L) 
        3 pm GS (L) 
        6 pm Vestry 

20 
 
 
 
10am HC & Healing 
11:30 Cursillo Grp  (L) 
6pm  YMM 

21 
 

22 
 
 

OFFICE CLOSED 

23 
 
4pm HC 

24    4th Sunday after  
             Pentacost  
 
9:30 HC 
10:45 Fellowship (KH) 

25 
 
 3pm Newcomer Mtg (L) 
 

7pm Faith Journey Grp (L) 

26 
 
  

27 
10am HC & Healing Svc 
11:30 Cursillo Grp (KH) 
 6pm Family Dinner &  
          Movie Night 
 

28 
 
3:30 NewComer Mtg.  
                                    (L) 

29 
 

OFFICE CLOSED 
 
 

30 
 
4pm HC 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Summer+time+clipart&view=detail&id=B70C1DEF057A0D2292CABE31104388209119CECE&first=0&FORM=IDFRIR
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=summer+solstice+clipart&view=detail&id=02758E3CE65E99C76DDDF36395E590589184BC2D&first=0&FORM=IDFRIR
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=father%27s+day+clipart&view=detail&id=5AFC87E7DF184539A92C478B3CFF634C8158E315&first=31&FORM=IDFRIR
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Preschool+graduation+clipart&view=detail&id=9C1EA348A8309C91F9A5F409204F28DB784AB763&first=0&FORM=IDFRIR


The Parish Register 

Funeral: Christine Olbon 
 

Deaths: David Stafseth 
 Edna Sisson 
 Christine Olbon 
 

Baptisms: Morgan Marraquin 
 Geddy Emerson 
 

Transfer In: Ivy & Carolyn Melber 

JUNE Birthdays & Anniversaries 

2 Gene Laveroni 

2 Beverly Blickensdorf 

2 Bob Horn  

2 Donna Schauer 

3 George Cremer 

4 Bea Wise 

4 John Stahlman 

5 Doreene Uzuanis 

5 Janet Moorman 

5 Skip Joyce 

5 Julian Scott Barry 

5 Justin Holmstrand 

6 Alicia Holmstrand 

8 Pamela Johnson 

10 Helen Nouza 

12 Henry Lacombe 

14 Kara Carella 

16 Carla Newman 

16 Ken Zajac 

18 Carol Schneider 

18 Bev Clohset 

20 Colleen Kovacs 

21 Danielle Messina-  

       Herrmann 

22 Jimmie Hull 

22 June Ainey 

22 Ariana Pfeifer 

23 June Lee 

25 Lois Turner 

25 The Rev. Robert James 

25 Susan Bruno 

26 Eileen Whiting 

26 Genevieve Bailey 

26 Colin Liput 

27 Mary Lou Stahlman 

27 Martha Kelley 

30 Edward Farrell 

30 John Crouse 

30 Callista Tolbert 

30 Rita Watson-Trapp 

2    Jack & Beverly Crosetto 
3    Jack & Suzanne Bland 
4    Mike & Sarah Bedrosian 
5    Justin & Sarah Holmstrand 
6 Frank & Barbara Cordero 
9 Harry & Dorothy Owens 
10 Allen & Pam Senior 
11 Paul & Pat Zahniser 
12 George & Nancy Cotter 
14 Bob & Carol Armitage 
15 Harry & El Gowans 
17 Bill & Diane Casey 
18 Dennis & Janet Crisfield 
19 Leeroy & Mary Clark 
20 Bradley & Tina Ogden 

21 Frank & Pat Trama 
22 Richard & Maralyn Rummler 
25 Orrow & Louise Collins 
25 Cary & Sarah Madsen 
25 Grant & Callista Tolbert 
26 Bob & Linda Comey 
26 Curt & Charlene Fales 
26 Kenneth & Mary Peninger 
27 Craig & Glee Gates 
27 Bob & Nylene Howell 
28 Edward & Charlotte Farrell 
28 Ralph & Janet Guyadeen 
28 Gene & Laura Laveroni 
29 Joseph & Anne Frederick 
30 Vince & Jean LaPointe 

JUNE Lectionary 

June 2 & 3—Trinity Sunday 

Isaiah 6:1-8 

Psalm 29 

Romans 8:12-17 

John 3:1-17 

June 9 & 10—Pentecost 2 

1 Samuel 8:4-11, (12-15),  

   16-20, (11:14-15) 

Psalm 138 

2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1 

Mark 3:20-35 

June 16 & 17—Pent. 3 

1 Samuel 15:34-16:13 

Psalm 20 

2 Corinthians 5:6-10,  

    (11-13), 14-17 

Mark 4:26-34 

 

June 23 & 24—Pentecost 4 

1 Samuel 17:57-18:5, 10-16 

Psalm 133 

2 Corinthians 6:1-13 

Mark 4:35-41 

June 30 & July 1—Pent. 5 

2 Samuel 1:1, 17-27 

Psalm 130 

2 Corinthians 8:7-15 

Mark 5:21-43 

July 7 & 8—Pentecost 6 

2 Samuel 5:1-5, 9-10 

Psalm 48 or Psalm 123 

2 Corinthians 12:2-10 

Mark 6:1-13 

FRIDAY JUNE 1st  7 pm: VPK GRADUATION  
In church. Come celebrate another successful 
year as we graduate some of our beloved  
students! All are welcome to attend. 

SATURDAY JUNE 2nd  9 am – 1 pm:  
BAKE, BATH, BOOKS & BAZAAR!  
Bake sale, car wash, book sale, yard sale & hot 
lunch outdoor mega-event sponsored by our 
Youth Ministry & the Friends of the Library, 
with proceeds benefiting our youth, library & 
outreach ministries.  

SUNDAY JUNE 3rd  9 am:  
EUCHARIST AT THE BEACH (at Pine Island) – 
bring a dish to share & don’t forget your lawn 
chair! Come early, parking is limited.  

SUNDAY JUNE 17th: HAPPY FATHER’S DAY! 

SUNDAY JULY 1st: STAR-SPANGLED SUNDAY – 
More details coming soon. God bless America! 

LOOKING AHEAD .  .  .  .  .  
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through creation and the establish-

ment of His plan; Exodus: God  

redeems His people; Leviticus:  

God provides the framework for true 

and holy worship; Numbers: God 

chastens His people in love; and  

finally Deuteronomy: God shows 

His love for His people. 

The next two-thirds of the Old  

Testament consist of two sections 

referred to as The Prophets and  

The Writings.  

We are going to divide The Writings 

into two sections: History and Poetry. 

The History section is a record of 

Israel’s spiritual growth and decline, 

covering the years from approxi-

mately 1405 BC to approximately 

435 BC. 

The Poetry section is a record of the 

worship of the God of Israel and of 

individual faith. This section covers 

THE OLD TESTAMENT 
By Ludwig J. Wallner  

Sixth of a series on the Bible, helping  

us to develop a better understanding of  

Bible writers, locations and themes of  

the various books. 

Last January, we began the series on 

the Bible, beginning with the Old  

Testament. The first section (which we 

completed last month) consisted of the 

first five books of the Bible. These 

books are known collectively as The 

Law. Tradition states that these were 

written by Moses, although many 

scholars believe they were oral history 

which was written down several hun-

dred years after Moses’ time. The 

books were written some 1400 years 

before Christ and take place in the 

areas of the Middle East: Egypt,  

Jordon, Syria and present day Israel. 

As a reminder, the first five books are 

Genesis: God begins His Earthly work 

THANK YOU LETTERS 

Thank you so VERY MUCH to those 

who came to support our Music  

Ministry at our May 19 Music Night. 

Though our numbers were few, the 

spirit was strong! Pete Jackson, 

Jameson Webster and I had a wonder-

ful time playing and singing. It was 

absolutely magical, listening to Pete 

tell the stories that went with some of 

the folk tunes he presented! 

A special Thank You to the Lightburn 

and Trapp families (Vonetta, Justin, 

Rita, Kevina & Kaitlyn) and to Betty 

Audette and Marie Mirville, who so 

ably assisted in setting-up, cooking 

and cleaning up; also to Camille  

Kennedy (“Healthy Carmeals”) for 

donating our hot dogs, burgers and 

nachos. 

It is our fellowship that makes St. 

Andrew’s a family. We all saw how 

true that is, on this special night. 

God bless you all,  

Jody Bowes 

the years approximately 1410 BC 

through 430 BC. This section will cover 

the authors of the books of Job, Psalms, 

Proverbs, Ecclesiastes and the Song of 

Solomon. 

Finally this portion of our journey 

through the Old Testament will end with 

The Prophets. This section will look at 

the God of Israel’s revelations of His 

blessings, judgments and promises. 

Next month, the From the Deacon’s 

Bench will begin with the history por-

tion. It will consist of a list of the books, 

possible author, approximate years, and 

a statement giving the overall idea of 

each book. 

I do hope and pray that when we finish 

our journey though the Bible, each of us 

will have a better understanding of the 

Bible. 

Vacation Bible 

School ... 

… is planned for the week 

of July 30th
.  

We need volunteers from our 

youth group as well as adults.  

Look for the sign-up sheet  

in the Narthex. 
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Parish Office Hours 
Monday–Thursday  9 am – 2 pm 
Closed Friday 
Tel 352.683.2010 / Fax 352.686.0299 
Email   schurch22@tampabay.rr.com 
Website   www.standrewsfl.org 
Mailing Address PO Box 5026 
  Spring Hill FL 34611 
Diocese Website www.episcopalswfl.org 

Summer Worship & 
Formation Schedule: 
Saturday 4:00 pm Holy Eucharist 

First Sat. 3:15 pm Rosary Devotion 

Second Sat. 10:30 am Daughters of the King 

Sunday 9:30 am Holy Eucharist 

First Sun. 9:30 am Contemporary 
   Worship 

Nursery available Sundays 9:30 am—11 am 

Monday 2:00 pm Bible Study (Sep—May) 

  7:00 pm Faith Journey Group 
    (Sep—May) 

Tuesday 3:00 pm GriefShare 

Second Tues. 12 noon Friends of Library & 
   Book Club (Oct—May) 

Wednesday 10:00 am Holy Eucharist & 
   Healing 

  11:00 am Children’s Chapel 

  6:00 pm Youth Ministry 

Thursday 6:15 pm Choir Rehearsal  
    (Aug—May) 

Grief, Divorce and Recovery support is available. 
Please call us for our current meeting schedules. 

St. Andrew’s  
Episcopal Church 
2301 Deltona Blvd.  
Spring Hill, FL 34606 
www.StAndrewsFL.org 

Ever wonder what would 

happen if we treated our 

Bible like we treat our 

cell phone? 

✞  What if we carried it around in our purses or pockets? 

✞  What if we flipped through it several times a day? 

✞  What if we turned back to go get it if we forgot it? 

✞  What if we used it to receive messages from the text? 

✞  What if we treated it like we couldn't live without it? 

✞  What if we gave it to Kids as gifts? 

✞  What if we used it when we traveled? 

✞  What if we used it in case of emergency? 

✞  This is something to make you go....hmm...where is 

my Bible? 

✞  Oh, and one more thing . . . . . 

✞  Unlike our cell phone, we don't have to worry about 

our Bible being disconnected, because Jesus already 

paid the bill. 

✞  Makes you stop and think, “where are my priorities?” 

And no dropped calls! 

OUR NEW WEBSITE 

KNOWS JACK . . . 

. . . . . Parishioner Jack Gardner, 

that is! Jack has been working to 

upload current information to our 

new website, which is hosted by 

Digital Faith courtesy of our  

Diocese. Check it out at: 

www.standrewsfl.org 


